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	Radio Button1: Yes
	Radio Button2: Yes
	Title: Development of Asian citrus psyllid, Diaphorina citri, tissue culture cell lines
	Investigator: Nemat O. Keyhani
	Email: keyhani@ufl.edu
	Phone: 352-392-2488
	Organization: University of Florida
	Date: 9/15/2008
	Contract: 013393
	Duration: 1
	Year: 1
	Funds: 62860
	Report:      The project objectives are to establish D. citri cell lines for use in several potential applications including as a host and means to grow and maintain L. asiaticus and as a host to screen to psyllid specific viruses. We have used D. citri embryos to establish a series of primary cell lines. Dissected embryos were placed into insect media supplemented with appropriate nutrients and antibiotics. Several different media were used including Grace’s and ExCell400 containing gentamycin and/or ampicillin/streptomycin as antibiotics in order to minimize bacterial contamination of the cultures. To date five groups (each comprised of multiple independent dissections) of cells lines derived from dissected embryos have been initiated: 11/07 (6 lines), 12/07 (6 lines), 1/08 (4 lines), 2/08 (5 lines), 3/08 (5 lines), 5/08 (4 lines). Lines (10 total) from 11/07, 12/07, and 1/08 failed to grow (10 lines). 6 lines from the groups displayed growth of cells. Two lines were subsequently lost due to contamination and the remaining four lines did not display any growth after an attempted first passage. These data were used to optimize media composition and embryo handling for subsequent attempts. To date five lines have actively growing cells from the dissected embryos that have begun to attach and spread in the media. Several different cell morphologies in the various primary cell lines have been noted. Images of the cells showed elongated epithelial-like cells attached to the tissue flask surface and growing in a monolayer from large clumps of globular floating cells. Loosely attached clumps of cells were noted in several cell lines as well as the elongated epithelial-like cells. These data indicate that we can successfully establish primary cell lines. The typical length of time to robust growth of these cells is 2-3 months. To date, two cells lines Dce 17 and Dce 19 have undergone their first passage. Both cultures displayed cell growth after first passage of the cells into fresh media, although Dce 19 appeared to have more actively growing cells than Dce 17. The current time of first passage growth is ~ 4 weeks. We anticipate attempting a second passage (as well as first passages of the remaining primary cell lines) within the next 2-3 months. Subsequent testing of the integrity and genetic/biochemical nature of the cells will be performed.
     In addition, as part of the project, an insect tissue culture workshop was held at the University of Florida from November 7-14, 2007. Dr. Dwight Lynn, an internationally recognized expert in insect tissue culture, who has established several dozen insect cell lines was invited to lecture and provide a hands-on workshop in developing insect cell lines. The workshop was conducted in collaboration with scientists from the Dept. of Entomology and Nematology as well as researchers from the state. The workshop hosted approximately 14 participants including Faculty, Postdocs, and graduate students. It is likely that a follow-up Workshop will be organized in Spring 2009 for scientists interested in obtaining the developed cell lines.



